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MINUTES OF 2011 AGM HELD AT MIDDLESBROUGH BADMINTON CLUB

TUESDAY 13th SEPTEMBER
PRESENT
President

T Mitchell
Chairperson 

J Tyrie – Westgate  
Hon Secretary

R Cook – Ormesby (Also Treasurer & League Match Secretary – LMS)
Committee Members
S Barwick – Ormesby

J Hurst - Middlesbrough






I Livesey – Acklam

S Turner – Brierton Community SC 




B Watson & W Robinson - Yarm

N Fallon, D Hunter – Huntsman Tioxide : M-L Archibald – Eston : S Dennis – Yarm 

N Boyes – Larchfield Street : S Boyes, H Grantham, R Smith – Thornaby Pavilion

H Hutchings – St Teresas : L Barwick – Ormesby : D Buck – Middlesbrough

E Baldwin – Teesside Sport : T Evans – Brierton Community SC.

Jon Tyrie, as Chairperson, started by welcoming all to the Meeting.

1.
Apologies for Absence 

Vice Presidents : S Beckton & N Jamieson

Committee Member : A Carter – Acklam

T Rayner - St Matthews : J Bainbridge – Westgate : T Krstin – Middlesbrough

H Parratt – Teesside Sport

2.
Minutes of the previous AGM held 14th September 2010

Copies had been sent out to all Clubs following last year’s AGM. The minutes were also available on the Website. 

The Minutes were accepted as a true record and the original signed by the Chairperson. 


There were no matters arising.

3.
Statement of accounts

The Income/Expenditure Sheet for 2010/2011 was distributed. See Appendix 1 for details. 

Money carried forward is £2,101.42. Net profit for the 12 months was £265.72. 

The October 2010 League Tournament made a small profit of £1.90 compared to a loss of £116.50 in 2009. See Appendix 2.

The Mixed Doubles Competition made a profit of £8.57. See Appendix 3

The 2011 Presentation Dance made a profit of £146.00. See Appendix 4. 

The Dance Fund stands at £1,295.64.   

The above accounts have been audited and were accepted by the Meeting.


4.
Fixing of League Fee for 2011-2012

The Management Committee recommended the League Fee remain at £3.00 per team. This was accepted by the Meeting

5.
Report of Presentation Dance
The Secretary reported on the end of season Presentation Evening, held at Whinstone View Marquee (near Great Ayton) on Friday 6th May. This year we held a Ceilidh. The vista & setting was fantastic and enjoyed by all. 

This season’s Presentation Evening is planned to be held on Friday 11th May 2012.

Suggestions include repeating the evening we had at Whinstone View - with/without the band. Need to take into consideration the price of drinks

Another suggestion is to go cruising on the River Tees with the Teesside Princess. Could be very expensive for the non-drinkers. 

Consider including players/parents from the Performance Centre.

The Chairperson suggested that Clubs should discuss what sort of event they would like and to then let one of the Management Committee Members know.

6.
Final League Tables
Copies of the 2010/2011 Final League Tables had been sent to all Club Match Secretaries at the end of the season. They were also available on the Website. In addition copies were made available at the Meeting.  The tables were accepted by the Meeting.

The LMS stated that the season was the best in recent years for completing matches. Only 9 were conceded. Only one match with 2 pairs in each team and 32 matches with 2 pairs in one of the teams (compared to 51 matches the previous season).

7.
Rule Discussion – “League Registration Process”

The Secretary explained to the Meeting that he had put this subject on the Agenda to make sure that Clubs fully understood the League Rules. All players who play in the League must be Registered with the League. This is in addition to the BADMINTON England Affiliation requirement through “Vision”.

Clubs can Register a player right up to the commencement of a match.

If players are not Registered, then their scores in a match will be discounted and the opposition will be awarded each game 21-0,21-0.

Towards the end of last season, the LMS received a letter from Brierton Community Sports Centre BC. The letter expressed disappointment that Acklam BC had fielded a county player in their 
Gents ‘A’ Division match against Brierton CSC, towards the end of the season. The LMS explained that the player was registered with the League on the afternoon of the fixture and therefore Acklam had not broken any rules. 


The LMS then went on to state that at the 2002 AGM there was a discussion on whether the


League should change Rule 35 and apply a registration period. At the time the Clubs voted


19-2 for the Rule to remain unaltered.


At their April 2011 Meeting, the League Management Committee discussed the idea of 


having a registration period in the future. Their recommendation was to stay as we were.


Following some ‘heated’ discussion the Chairperson recognised that although Acklam had 

not broken any rules there was a moral issue around playing better players in important matches towards the end of the season. He concluded that the League Management Committee would keep under review.

8.
Formation of League Divisions 2011-2012

Mixed League

Last season we ended up with 25 teams. A=7, B=7, C=5 & D=6. All teams re-entered.

Ormesby are putting in a Mixed ‘E’ Team & Teesside University are putting in a Mixed Team to be called Teesside Sport.


This equates to 27 teams. Therefore 4 divisions. A=7, B=7, C=7 & D=6.



Promotion/relegation will be 2 Up and 2 Down across the divisions. 


Ladies League


Last season we ended up with 13 teams. A=7 & B=6.


Middlesbrough have dropped their Ladies ‘B’ Team.


Acklam are not putting in a Ladies Team. 


This equates to 11 teams. Therefore 2 divisions. A=6, B=5.


Because division sizes are six and five, promotion/relegation will be ONE up & ONE down 


as per Rule 19b.


Gents League

Last season we ended up with 19 teams. A=7, B=6 & C=6. All teams re-entered. 

 
Marske are putting in a Gents ‘E’ Team, Ormesby are putting in a Gents ‘C’ Team and 


Thornaby Pavilion are putting in a Gents ‘C’ Team.


This equates to 22teams. Therefore 3 divisions. A=7, B=7, C=8.


Promotion/relegation will be 2 Up and 2 Down across the divisions.


The Meeting agreed to the formats detailed above. See Appendix 5 for details of the new


Divisions.
The Level Doubles League Fixture Meeting has been set for Tuesday 27th September @ Middlesbrough BC starting @ 7pm.

Season starts Saturday 8th October and ends Saturday 28th April. 

9.
Update on the Development of Badminton in the Tees Valley area
The Teesside Performance Centre (TPC) continues to perform well. New players coming into the Raw Squad on a regular basis. Players achieving ‘promotion’ to the next squad. 

Other players leaving the squads when they realise the routine & level of training is not for

them.

The TPC has applied for money from the BE Performance Centre Reinvestment Programme

This will start in January 2012. The PC will use the funding to Develop the Coaching Team,

Ensure Raw Squad Training within the Club environment is consistent across all clubs, 

Programme of Primary School Coaching and an additional Raw Squad Session.

Thornaby Pavilion now has new flooring, lighting and seating. Together with the new posts 

(still to be installed) the facility will be one of the best in the North of England for hosting 

tournaments. 

As a direct result of this refurbishment, there will be a BE Senior Silver Tournament at Thornaby over the weekend 26th/27th November. Marske Badminton Club are sponsoring this Tournament which means that £750.00 prize fund will be on offer. There will also be a BE Senior Bronze Tournament in the New Year.

The Premier League for Sport (PL4S) programme is due to continue for another 2 years. The PC will continue to work with Middlesbrough Football Club. Four schools are involved in this project – Egglescliffe, Bydales, Brierton and Macmillan, who replace Northfield.

The Secretary informed the Meeting that if there are any additional Clubs who want to be involved with the promotion of junior badminton, they would be most welcome. They should talk to Dave Knights (Marske), Sheila Boyes (Thornaby Pavilion) or Roger Cook. 

10.
Election of Officers 

 
a.
President


E Mitchell


b.
Vice-President
s

S Beckton & N Jamieson



c.
Chairperson


J Tyrie


d.
Hon. Secretary


R Cook


e.
Hon. Match Secretary

R Cook


f.
Hon. Treasurer

R Cook

11.
Election of Management Committee


The Chairperson thanked the Committee Members for their work over the last twelve months. 

Andy Barwick has decided to stand down. The Chairperson expressed his thanks to Andy who had given 19 years service as a member of the League Management Committee. Andy was first elected at the start of the 1992/93 season, as the Gents League Representative.

Lorraine Smith (Thornaby Pavilion) had resigned during the season because she was unable to make the Meetings. Richard Smith has offered to replace Lorraine.

All the other Committee Members were prepared to carry on. 

It was agreed for all to elected on to the Management Committee.
Members are – J Hurst, S Barwick, A Carter, I Livesey, W Robinson, S Turner, 

B Watson, P Hensby, P Young & R Smith.

12.
Dates of Tournaments

The local TABL Tournament will be held Monday 3rd to Friday 7th October at 
Middlesbrough. 

Handicapped Mixed Doubles Monday, Open Singles Tuesday, Handicapped Level Doubles Wednesday, Open Mixed Doubles Thursday and Open Level Doubles Friday.

Entry Fee is £7.00 per player per event for the Gents Singles & Doubles and £6.00 per player per event for the Ladies Singles & Doubles and the Mixed.


Entry Forms have been emailed to Club Secretaries, are available on the website & forms 
 
were available at the meeting.


The Secretary asked Clubs to encourage their members to enter this tournament. 

Club Mixed Doubles Competition. 
This will be held on Sunday 29th April 2012.
13.
Any Other Competent Business
 
There was no other business discussed.



Roger Cook 


Hon Secretary

APPENDIX 2
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	OPEN and HANDICAPPED
LOCAL LEAGUE TOURNAMENT
MIDDLESBROUGH BADMINTON CLUB

4th - 8th OCTOBER 2010
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 Tournament Referee  :      Mr. R H Cook

 

ENTRY FEE - £5 per player for Ladies Singles/Doubles & Mixed. £6 per player for Gents Singles/Doubles


Entries




£624.00
£380.00   Cash    +    £244.00    Cheques 



TOTAL INCOME


£624.00



Hire of MTBC



£160.00  
4 Nights @ £40.00 per night.



Shuttles



£323.40
22 doz @ £14.70 per doz.



Winners Shields & Engraving
£  66.50



Runners-up Medals, Ribbons & 


  




Engraving 



£  54.60  




Engraving Trophies


£  17.60



TOTAL EXPEND


£622.10


   



PROFIT
    £1.90


Roger Cook


21st April 2011
Appendix 3
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`CLUB MIXED DOUBLES COMPETITION

SEASON 2010/2011

INCOME – ENTRY FEES 


  £70.00
Cash
  (£7.00 x 10)


EXPENDITURE



Shuttles




  £36.75



Goblets




  £19.08



Engrave Shield



  £  5.60



Total




  £61.43


PROFIT ON COMPETITION

  £  8.57




Roger Cook

5th May 2011

